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Council Highlights 

February 10, 2022 Council Meeting 
Video Link:   https://youtu.be/ywJatoCmig8  
 

• Council held a public meeting to hear comments on a proposed zoning amendment 
for 711 Victoria Street, Rodney.  This amendment to the Comprehensive Zoning By-
law would permit the development of 18 unit residential apartment dwelling units and 
permit a reduction in side yard width.  Council approved this amendment in the by-
law portion of the agenda.  

• Council awarded the following grants: 
o Tryconnell Heritage Society - $1,000 for the 225 Anniversary of the Fleming 

Settlement 
o West Lorne Horticultural Society - $1,000 for bedding plants and Waiver of 

Fees for Plant Sale 
o West Lorne Legion - $3,000 for Washroom upgrades 
o West Lorne Optimist - $2,000 for Mother’s Day Road Race 
o West Elgin Community Health Centre – Waiver of Fees for Children’s Fitness 

Program 
• Council received monthly reports from Operations and Community Services and 

Administration.  
• Council received the Pre-Election Accessibility Report from the Clerk 
• Council re-appointed Deputy Mayor Richard Leatham to the Lower Thames Valley 

Conservation Authority Board. 
• Council provided direction to staff to bring forward a by-law to adopt the draft Water 

Billing Policy and Procedures at a future Council meeting.  
• Deputy Mayor Leatham requested that staff research options for dealing with the 

increased Coyote population in the area.   
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